


July 7, 2025

The Honorable Sean Duffy, Secretary
United States Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: FY2025 Bus and Bus Facilities Program, �GRIT�, Grant for Reliable Infrastructure and 
Transit

Dear Secretary Duffy:

With the Maine Department of Transportation (MaineDOT), Kennebec Valley Community 
Action Program (KVCAP) is excited to submit the �Grant for Reliable Infrastructure and 
Tranist� Project under the Federal Transit Administration�s FY 2025 Bus and Bus Facilities 
Program. This project supports KVCAP�s goal of improving the condition of public 
transportation, maintaining critical public services, and assuring our personnel and our local 
community have access to safe and reliable transportation. 

KVCAP hereby commits up to $61,268.80 in local match funds for the proposed project. 

Our support and funding of this pivotal project is consistent with our Transit Asset Management 
Plan (TAM) and MaineDOT�s Locally Coordinated Plan. The funds are available, 
unencumbered, not from a federal source, and are not being put forward as match funds for any 
other grant or project.

Thank you for your consideration of this commitment and the associated application. Please feel 
free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Walsh
CEO
KVCAP
suzannew@kvcap.org
(207) 859-1500



 





 
Helping Today ∙ Building Tomorrow 
 

 

 

July 2, 2025 
 
 
 
RE: Penquis CAP, Inc. local match for the Bus and Bus Facilities Grant 
 
Penquis CAP, Inc. is requesting two vans as part of the Maine Department of Transportation Bus and Bus 
Facilities grant. The total cost of the two vans is $234,776.00 and the local share is $45,955.20. The local 
share will come from Maine DOT in the amount of $23,477.60 and Penquis will use funds from our 
capital reserve in the amount of $23,477.60. 
 

 
 

Thank you, 
 
 
 
Denice Conary 
Chief Financial Officer 
PO Box 1162 
262 Harlow Street 
Bangor, ME 04401 
(207) 973-3519         

     262 Harlow Street                              (207) 973-3500 
PO Box 1162                                Fax (207) 973-3699 
Bangor, Maine 04402               TDD (207) 973-3520 
www.penquis.org                             1-800-215-4942 

http://www.penquis.org/
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